TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

June 17, 2015

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Peter Alduino, Walt Plankyl, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:
Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Walt Daniels, Richard Shaw
Guests:

David Barbuti Architect, PC
________________________________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of May 6, 2015 were approved with a motion from Peter Alduino and seconded by William LaScala.   

Communications Received:

ELLA Meeting – Natural Resource Inventory. Teatown June 25, 2015.
Chairpersons Report:

None
Reports from Other Committees:

None
Old Business:

None


New Business:

Northern Westchester Restorative Care applied for an application for a special use permit to construct a parking lot of 27 spaces and redesign existing trash receptacle. Mr. Barbuti is proposing to construct the parking lot in a small grass area with minimal disturbance to land. Phyllis Bock recommends that pervious pavers be used to reduce impact to the environment. Mr. Barbuti is unsure if the owners will maintenance the area and is concerned that it will become clogged. The Boards recommendation stands and they agree that is the best option for the least amount of impact to the environment. Mr. Barbuti moves on to go over the plans for the trash receptacle area. His plan to conceal the area is to use Hemlock. The Board recommends that they use a native species such as white pine.  
Discussion:

Mr. Michael Grace sat with the Board and discussed Spectra Energy and the Junior Lake Mitigation.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00p.m. A motion proposed by Phyllis Bock and seconded by Peter Alduino.
